
Lee Heritage Commission Minutes 
September 19, 2019 

Present:  Pat Jenkins, Scott Bugbee, Denis Hambucken, Donna Eisenhard, Cord Blomquist, Liz McCaffrey 

and Frederic, Laura Gund.  

Guest: Laurel Cox 

Emerson Farm: Laurel shared photos of the Emerson Farmhouse, which they recently purchased and which 

adjoins their land. 

Minutes: Minutes of August 15, 2019 were approved as written. 

 NH Preservation Alliance: The Heritage Commission dues to the Preservation Alliance are due and  we 

voted to pay them. 

Barn Signs: The new barn sign for the Munger-Nooney property was presented to the owners recently. On 

Sunday, Sept. 22nd, the Jennison’s will receive their sign. Signs for the Griswold Barn, as well as the Randall 

Barn will be arriving soon. Scott made a motion to spend $80 to purchase these two signs, as well as 

another $40 for the Blomquist-McCafferty barn which will say “R.C. Durgin Barn, ca 1750.” Motion passed 

for a total of 3 new signs. 

Lee Fair: The Heritage Commission sold six t-shirts, 2 large totes, a semiquincentennial coin, as well as mugs 

and various books, for total receipts of $456.00 

Treasurers Report: The Heritage Commission will make no request from the Budget Committee. 

Mills Book (Scott Mills):  At the fair, Laura had an opportunity to speak to Ramona (Scott Mills’ sister) 

about the use of photos and stories in the book. Ramona will speak to “Aunt Joyce” who did much of the 

work in putting the book together. 

Parish House: An application has been sent to the NH Historic Register, thanks to Scott and Laurel and any 

others who worked on this document. Motion made and approved to reimburse Scott $30 for printing, 

postage and copying expenses. 

TCVC (Town Center Vision Committee):  There is an LCHIP grant workshop coming up in the near future.  

The TCVC will be looking for a grant for the Town Hall. Now they are looking for the best site for the 

Municipal Office Bldg.  Assessors will look at the Town Hall. 

Interviews: We have tentatively scheduled Meda Durepo’s interview for November 10th. However, we 

won’t check with her on the date until after her grandson’s wedding in October.  

Archival furnishings: These will be arriving tomorrow, September 20th. Scott has been making 

arrangements for the 500# pallet to be unloaded. 

Lamprey River Advisory Committee: We will invite Suzanne Petersen to our next meeting to discuss 

possible grants. 

House sign color: Any building registered with the State will be blue (Town Hall, etc.) and houses not 

registered, will be green. 

Next meeting will be October 17th.     

Minutes submitted by Laura Gund. 


